
 
 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services  
601 E. 12th St., Room 355 
Kansas City, Missouri 64106  

Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group

November 2, 2021 
 
Mr. Patrick Gillies 
Medicaid Executive Director  
State of Louisiana 
Department of Health  
628 N 4th Street 
P.O. Box 91030 
Baton Rouge, LA 70821-9030 
 
Re:  Louisiana State Plan Amendment (SPA) TN 21-0018 
 
Dear Gillies: 
 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) reviewed your Medicaid State Plan 
Amendment (SPA) submitted under transmittal number (TN) 21-0018. This amendment 
proposes an extension of the exception from participation in the Recovery Audit Contractor 
(RAC) Program. 
 
We conducted our review of your submittal according to statutory requirements in Title XIX of 
the Social Security Act and implementing regulations 42 CFR § 435.733. This letter is to inform 
you that Louisiana Medicaid SPA 21-0018 was approved on November 2, 2021, with an 
effective date of August 6, 2021 for a period not to exceed two years. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact Tobias Griffin at 214-767-4425 or via email at 
Tobias.Griffin@cms.hhs.gov.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

James G. Scott, Director 
Division of Program Operations 

 
Enclosures 
 
cc:  Billy Bob Farrell, Branch Manager  
 Karen Barnes, LA Department of Health 

Digitally signed by James 
G. Scott -S 
Date: 2021.11.02 11:03:40 
-05'00'



If Applicable

Digitally signed by James G. Scott -S 
Date: 2021.11.02 11:04:33 -05'00'








